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PUBLIC TRAFFIC/SAFETY COMMISSION 

AGENDA REPORT 

 
 

TO: Public/Traffic Safety Commission 

 

FROM: Patrick Thomas, Director of Public Works/City Engineer 

 

DATE: April 22, 2021 

 

SUBJECT:  Nicole Lane Striping Plan 

 
 

PREPARED BY:                       Anissa Sharp, Office Specialist II 

                                                 Erick Escobedo, Assistant Engineer  

                                                   

 

RECOMMENDATION:  That the Public/Traffic Safety Commission direct staff to install the 

proposed restriping on Nicole Lane. 

 

BACKGROUND:  City of Temecula staff were asked to consider a request to evaluate 

Nicole Lane for restriping in anticipation of the opening of the Mt. San Jacinto Temecula Valley 

Campus. Proposed changes (Exhibit A) show the addition of buffered bike lanes as well as adding 

a striped center median lane. The goal of these changes is to restrict on-street parking that could 

potentially become an issue with the opening of the MSJC Campus and provide safer 

pedestrian/biking access to the campus.  

 

The Mt. San Jacinto College purchased the Temecula Valley Campus located at 41888 Motor Car 

Parkway in 2018. Renovations are scheduled to be complete in 2021. The Temecula Valley 

Campus will provide students 22 classrooms, 6 science labs, and 5 computer classrooms. The 

campus also will feature a bookstore, café, art studio, career center, transfer center, and campus 

safety. 

 

FISCAL IMPACT:  Minor cost associated with the recommended action. 

 

ATTACHMENTS:                 Exhibit A – Nicole Lane Striping Plan 
 


